The Board of Commissioners met at the District office located at 3890 NW 1st Avenue, New Plymouth Idaho for their Regular Board Meeting. Present were Commissioner's Dave Levanger, Ryan Henggeler and Eric York, Director of Highways Tim Hinson and Clerk Wendy Adamsen. At 4:00 P.M. the meeting was called to order by Chairman Dave Levanger.

The Commissioners received a copy of the minutes from the February 14, 2023 Regular Board meeting; the minutes were approved as written.

The Clerk gave the financial report. The balance at First Interstate checking will be \$1,669.94 after the transfer from the LGIP and the March 14, 2023 bills are paid; the March 14, 2023 bills totaled \$14,033.31. The balance at the LGIP will be \$1,108,956.74 after the transfer to the First Interstate checking in the amount of \$14,300.00. The balance at Idaho Central Credit Union savings is \$25.00. The total road and bridge fund balance is \$1,110,651.68.

New Business:

1) There was no new business to discuss at this time.

Old Business:

1) There was no old business to discuss at this time.

Clerks Report:

1) The Clerk updated the Board regarding the Social Security agreement that allowed our employee's to contribute to social security. After research by both the Social Security representative and herself, a signed agreement from 1950 was found that allowed our employee's to contribute; therefore nothing needs to be done.

Director of Highways Report:

- 1) Tim informed the Board that the crew has been sweeping, two of them have been taking classes toward the road scholar program and hauling chips; he also stated that when things dry up he will start having Sunroc haul chips in.
- 2) Ryan stated that there is a tree limb that needs trimmed back on Custer before someone hits it.
- 3) Tim informed the Board that he will have to go out for bid this year for his overlays; his plan is to overlay 5 to 6 miles this year.

The following claims have been reviewed and approved: